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BY MAIL 

May 29, 2023 

Evan Tomek 
Advisor, Regulatory Applications – Leave to Construct 
Enbridge Gas Inc. 
50 Keil Drive North, 
Chatham, ON N7M 5M1 
evan.tomek@enbridge.com  

Dear Mr.Tomek:  

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. 
Final Monitoring Report for the North Bay (Northshore and Peninsula 
Roads) Pipeline Project  
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2019-0188 

On May 7, 2020, the Ontario Energy Board issued its Decision and Order for the above 
noted proceeding, which included several Conditions of Approval. In accordance with 
condition 7 (b), Enbridge Gas Inc. filed a Final Monitoring Report dated May 26, 2023. 
OEB staff reviewed the Final Monitoring Report and requests that Enbridge Gas Inc. 
provide a written responses to the following questions: 

1. On page 8, EGI states, “All areas in proximity to watercourses crossings have been 
fully restored and no further actions are required.” Is this EGI’s opinion or someone 
else’s opinion? If it is EGI’s opinion, please provide a brief summary of the 
qualifications of the person making the determination. If it is someone else’s opinion, 
please identify them (e.g., Stantec or the North Bay – Mattawa Conservation 
Authority). 

2. Regarding the well water sediment problem reported to EGI on August 15, 2020 
(second entry in Table 2), please confirm whether the landowner signed an 
agreement accepting the compensation for well repair or replacement. 

3. In the second last entry in Table 2, EGI states, “A resident contacted Enbridge Gas 
raising concern for easements, indicating that their deed shows that they own the 
road the pipeline is being installed along as part of their property.” EGI states that 
the resolution was that “Enbridge Gas provided the resident with a copy of the 
franchise agreement with the City of North Bay which showed Enbridge Gas’s right 
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to install pipelines on public highways maintained by the City of North Bay.” This 
resolution does not seem to align with the concern. Please explain how providing a 
copy of the franchise agreement addresses the concern that the landowner’s deed 
shows the portion of road in question to be private property? 

Please direct the responses and any questions relating to this letter to the Case 
Manager, Ritchie Murray, at 416-544-5182 or ritchie.murray@oeb.ca.  

Yours truly, 

Lawrie Gluck 
Manager, Applications – Natural Gas 

c: egiregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com 
 

mailto:ritchie.murray@oeb.ca
mailto:egiregulatoryproceedings@enbridge.com

		2023-05-29T15:06:09-0400
	Lawrie Gluck




